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National Trust ‘disappointed’ at Garrett decision
 
The campaign to save Catherine Hill Bay, an idyllic historic village on the Central Coast, has been dealt another blow, this time by Peter Garrett, Minister for the Environment, Heritage and the Arts.
 
In a press release from the Minister yesterday the controversial development from Rose Group, to build 750 new homes, was given his go ahead.

 

Graham Quint, Conservation Director at The National Trust (NSW) said: “We are disappointed at Minister Garrett’s decision given that Catherine Hill Bay had been nominated by the National Trust for the National Heritage List. Had the Listing been accepted the Minister would have had the power to reject this dreadful development.

 

“Since its inception in the 1940s The National Trust has been fighting to save the coastline. Australians don’t want suburban blight spreading up and down the coastline, picking off the special places, headlands, beaches, one by one. If developers haven’t got this message after all these years then the Trust will be only too ready to stand with local communities to protect the coast from such threats.
 

 “Iconic places such as Catherine Hill Bay must be saved from such inappropriate, over-scaled development; otherwise the whole Australian coastline is up for grabs by the developers, regardless of its nature conservation, scenic, historic values or social significance.
“This site was fast-tracked from the bottom of the planning list to the top. Peter Garrett has yet to consider the adjoining Coal & Allied proposal. But has he taken into account the cumulative effects of the two developments in making the Rose Group decision?

 “At a State level, Catherine Hill Bay will be the ultimate test of the new Planning Minister Kristina Keneally. Will she uphold proper planning principles and wipe away the fast-tracking of such poorly sited coastal damaging developments or will she write-off for ever, precious Catherine Hill Bay? Will she stand up for the NSW public and communities fighting to save their heritage? 

“The legal action by the Gwandalan Progress Association against the previous Planning Minister’s actions in signing a Memorandum of Understanding before he determined the development is now a key issue in the fight to save this precious place.”
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